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February 1, 2022

Representative Clay Schexnayder
Speaker of the House of Representatives
P.O. Box 94062
Baton Rouge, Louisiana 70804

RE: HOUSE RESOLUTION NO. 108 OF THE 2021 REGULAR SESSION

Dear Mr. Speaker:

The Louisiana State Law Institute respectfully submits its interim report to the
legislature relative to doxing.

cc: Representative Charles Owen

email cc: David R. Poynter Legislative Research Library
drplibrary(legis. la.gov

Secretary of State, Mr. R. Kyle Ardoin
admin(,sos.louisiana.gov

Sincerely,

Guy Hoidridge
Director
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To: Representative Clay Schexnayder 

 Speaker of the House of Representatives 

 P.O. Box 94062 

 Baton Rouge, Louisiana 

 

 

INTERIM REPORT TO THE LEGISLATURE 

IN RESPONSE TO HR NO. 108 OF THE 2021 REGULAR SESSION 

 

 

 House Resolution No. 108 of the 2021 Regular Session urges and requests the Louisiana 

State Law Institute to study and report on provisions of law regarding civil liability for intentional 

dissemination of personally identifiable information, also known as “doxing.” In particular, the 

resolution highlighted the potential for a doxing cause of action to provide both compensation for 

victims and serve a deterrent function, and simultaneously emphasized the importance of 

respecting constitutional rights in providing such a remedy. In fulfillment of this request, the Law 

Institute assigned the project to its Torts and Insurance Committee, which operates under the 

leadership of Co-Chairs Messrs. Harry J. “Skip” Philips and Donald W. Price and Co-Reporters 

Professors William R. Corbett and Thomas C. Galligan.  

 

 The Torts and Insurance Committee began its work in response to the resolution by meeting 

with its author. The Committee leadership spoke with Representative Owen to get a sense of his 

thoughts on the topic of doxing, the direction he envisioned the project taking, and the goals he 

sought to accomplish. The Committee leadership relayed these ideas to the whole of the 

Committee, urging the Committee to keep them in mind throughout its time working on the project. 

In the course of its discussions, the Committee identified a number of legal issues implicated by a 

potential statutory cause of action for doxing. Among these issues, the most prominent were the 

intersection of doxing restrictions with the First Amendment and jurisdictional questions related 

to potential out-of-state defendants.  

 

 The Committee conducted extensive research on these and other topics related to doxing, 

ultimately considering them in relation to the handful of doxing laws that other jurisdictions had 

either enacted or attempted to enact in the past year, balancing the goals underpinning the 

resolution with necessary constitutional protections. Meeting several times to discuss doxing, the 

Committee also presented on the issue to the Law Institute’s Council in January of 2022. The 

Committee plans to present to the Council again at its meeting on February 4-5, 2022, at which 

the Committee will seek approval of its recommendations. 

 

 A final report will be submitted to the Legislature once the Committee receives approval 

of its recommendations from the Law Institute’s Council.  

 
 




